RPA

!:JERSNﬂ WORKS NOTIFICATION

NOVEMBER 2023

Works notice: Wednesday 15 November 2023

Grose Street and adjacent car park changes

From Wednesday 15 November 2023 between the hours of 7am and 5pm, there will be works
occurring in the car park adjacent to the Queen Mary building that will result in a loss of car spaces.
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Our contractors are progressing works to set up site for
the commencement of the temporary helicopter landing
site works. On Saturday 18 November our contractors
will be removing a light pole. You will notice an increase
of construction traffic and traffic controllers in place to
help people navigate the area. On Friday 24 November
there will be a full road closure of Grose Street while

a crane is used to unload construction material.
Pedestrians are advised that access to the Queen Mary
Building via Grose Street will also be closed on this day.
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These works will allow the installation of key equipment
and cabling required for the temporary helipad
operations. There will be temporary removal of 46

car spaces on Level 1 and Level 2 of the staff and

visitor carpark adjacent to Grose Street for a period of
approximately three weeks. Eight car spaces on Level

1 and two car spaces on Level 2 will be permanently
removed while the temporary helicopter landing site is
in use. To maximise car spaces, access to the car park
and other levels will be maintained.

These works are part of the construction of the

temporary helicopter landing site, which will take a Key impacts
period of 12 months to complete. Once complete, the
temporary helicopter landing site will be in use for a
period of approximately 24 months. You can find out
more about the relocation in our Fact Sheet and FAQs * Grose Street complete closure on
on our project website. Friday 24 November

More information e No access to Queen Mary Building via Grose
Street on Friday 24 November

e Removal of light pole on Grose Street
on Saturday 18 November

The health, safety and well-being of staff, patients,
neighbours and community is our highest priority. For
any queries relating to this work, please contact the RPA

e 46 car spaces removed in the visitor
and staff car park for three weeks

Redevelopment Team. * 10 car spaces removed in the visitor and
Email HI-RPARedevelopment@health.nsw.gov.au staff car park for the duration of temporary
Phone (02) 9978 5901 helipad operations

) . ] e Access to Grose Street via Church Street only
We thank you for your patience and cooperation while we

complete these necessary works. e Three-point turn implemented on

Grose Street

The RPA Hospital Redevelopment Team

How can | contact the project team?

If you have any questions or would like more information please contact our project team at the details below.
HI-RPARedevelopment@health.nsw.gov.au | RPAredevelopment.health.nsw.gov.au | (02) 9978 5901
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